
 
UNEMPLOYMENT 
 
Q: For how many weeks am I allowed to get unemployment money for?  
 
Answer from Eafaon Cobb: So depending on your circumstances, it varies state by state. I can't 
address state unemployment benefits because there are certain parameters and other 
requirements, but federally, it is the $600 weekly amount, and it's a ten-month funded program 
for individuals. For instance, I have clients out here in California calling in and asking about the 
California setup. So once you apply and you are accepted for unemployment from California, 
you have a max of around $450, and then the federal kicks in so you can get a max of around 
$1,000 for unemployment. This is for California, so depending on the state you live in, that 
amount from the state might vary.  
 
 
Q: How do I get health care while unemployed?  
 
Answer from Eafaon Cobb: There is no COVID relief for health care. You do have options, but 
the options are basically the options you would have whether or not there was a COVID 
pandemic. First, is to apply through the health insurance exchange and try and get health care 
that way as an individual. Of course, that is going to be more expensive than if you're under a 
group plan for your employer. It’s going to average at least 25-33% more. Secondly, COBRA 
(Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act) is another option for a lot of people.  The 
COBRA program locks in your rate through your group plan through your employer. These are 
basically two options for health care if you lose your health care through your employer. 
 
 
Q: Subcontractor/contractor with a question: I get most of my work from knocking on doors on 
construction jobs. I can’t do that during COVID-19. What can I do? Can I get unemployment or 
other assistance? I’m worried about how long I can stay in business for my team.  
 
Answer from Eafaon Cobb: The impact for your employment was directly from COVID. I 
would apply for unemployment through your state unemployment service. Most states don't 
compensate independent contractors for unemployment, but there's a special rider within the 
federal COVID unemployment funding which allows any contractors unemployment relief. That 
is the $600 a week amount.  
 
 
Q: I formed an LLC and did lots of work for a major company consulting on manufacturing 
issues. With COVID-19, they have cut back and no longer need my services, but they are by far 
my biggest client and practically my only source of income. Can I get unemployment? Am I 
eligible? If not, what can I do?  
 
Answer from Eafaon Cobb: You should apply. You will most likely meet the requirements for 
the federal dollar monthly payment. Most states don't pay independent contractors or LLCs but 
you should still apply for federal relief.   



 
 
Q: I didn’t get a stimulus check because I haven’t filed my 2018 or 2019 taxes yet. I’m told I’m 
not eligible for unemployment in my state (Florida). Doesn’t my boss have to help pay me 
something, since I was laid off?  
 
Answer from Eafaon Cobb: If you looked up the state standard and you see you're ineligible 
based upon your analysis of unemployment or you applied and they told you that you’re 
ineligible, then you’re ineligible. But again, I get a lot of comments from clients saying, “Well 
no, my employer told me.” Employers mostly try to comply and give their employees the best 
information, but they're not infallible and sometimes they're intentionally trying to mislead you. I 
would always ask what's the source of their belief. That being said, there's still the federal 
application on unemployment that you can apply for. However, is your employer on the hook? 
No. There is no legal rubric that exists right now that places your employer on the hook for your 
missed wages, unless of course there is a violation of state or federal law. That is a civil litigation 
matter that is outside of unemployment. Talk to a lawyer if pertaining to the circumstances, you 
believe your employer owes you wages just outside of work reduction due to COVID.   
 


